
Community Club - April 5th, 2022 
 

● We-Side Community Partnerships Committee 
○ Robert and Molly gave a progress update on the We-Side initiative  
○ Welcoming Equity Support Inclusion and Dignity for Everyone 
○ Started early 2020, had to take a break due to covid, but getting back on track 
○ There are school driven activities, central office activities and items that 

encompass both 
○ We are Westside - We-Side leads us to fully embrace the “we” in Westside 

 
● Principals report 

○ Read-a-Thon wrapped up 
○ Winter blues was a great success 
○ Staff appreciation in going on this week and a lot of excitement from staff and 

teachers. 
○ Math March Madness wrapped up 
○ Building hope 

■ Local colleges coming to speak to 5th and 6th graders  
○ NSCAS testing is going on now 
○ Spring Break coming up April 11th-15th 
○ April 21st District Art Fair 

■ Parents notified if their kid’s art is being displayed  
○ April 22nd Fun Run 
○ April 26th at 6:00 pm Kindergarten parent meeting 



■ CC representative could speak about opportunities at the end of the 
meeting. 

○ May 2nd Outdoor Ed for 6th grade 
○ Clusters coming up in May 
○ May 6th Kindergarten Roundup 
○ May 6th Spring Carnival 

● Treasurer’s Report 
● Old Business 

○ Read-a-Thon 
■ Liked the platform and turned out to be a good fundraiser 
■ Would the One School One Book be separate from the Read a Thon? 
■ Work on a communication plan - have a doc with each message 

desired, plus a folder of images that need posted. Amanda would then 
know and copy/paste the message on the correct day. 

■ One idea is to provide a bookmark to each kid; they can mark down 
their minutes during the school day, take home and their parents can 
enter the minutes into the portal 

○ Teacher Appreciation Week: April 4 – 8 (this week) 
● New Business 

○ Future fundraiser 
■ Read a Thon one year, Step it Up opposite year? 
■ Once School One Book on the opposite year of Read a Thon? 
■ Consider building our own platform to have a link to share out via 

families Facebook, text, email, etc. 
● Ability to accept payments 
● How would we track participation and donation amounts 

received per each kid? 
● Could tap into Westside technology or Power School to 

develop the web interface 
● Could offer this to all Community Clubs to utilize 
● Local businesses can pledge or match funds. 

○ Fun Run: April 22 @ 2:30 pm 
■ Volunteers are signing up via Sign Up Genius 
■ We could have two ladders with balloons or signage stretched across 

at the finish line 
○ Carnival 

■ Sub committee to continue planning 
■ Dunk tank is being planned - Amanda to send out sign up genius for 

teachers to sign up 
■ Two food trucks and one sweet treat 
■ Ken to lay out a map 
■ DJ, Carnival games, basketballs available, Gaga ball available 
■ Considering Omaha Street Percussion to perform as a finale  

○ 6th Grade Party at the Mark 
○ Yearbook 
○ Fundraisers for next year: Step It Up & Craft Fair 
○ 75th Anniversary Celebration 
○ Announcement of funds spent last year / basketball court unveiling – drone 

video 


